
       
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
     

 
 

 

 

 

 

Ormiston Bolingbroke Academy 
Barnfield Avenue, Murdishaw, Runcorn, WA7 6EP 

Tel: 01928 711643   email: admin@ob-ac.co.uk 

Principal: Kathryn Evans BA (Hons) NPQH 

 

  

 
Ref: KES/MSH 
 
17th November 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
On Monday 21st November at 1.00pm, England play Iran in the opening round of the World Cup.  I have taken 
the decision after consultation with other Principals locally, to allow those students who wish to watch the 
match, the opportunity to do so.  This is the only match that falls within the school day and as part of our 
commitment towards enriching students’ experiences, we feel that it would be great to support our country 
together as a community. 
 
To facilitate this, there needs to be some changes to the school day as detailed below: 
 

8.25am Additional food served as students arrive 

8.30am-9.00am Form time 

9.00am-10.00am Lesson 1 

10.00am-11.00am Lesson 2 

11.00am-12.00pm Lesson 3 

12.00pm-12.45pm Lunch 

12.45pm All students to form rooms 

12.50pm – 3.00pm Football match 
Alternative for those who do not wish to watch 
the game 

 
There will be no morning break on Monday only, however I will be providing a free breakfast to all students 
as usual when they arrive at school. 
 
However, those students who do not wish to watch the match after lunch, will be placed with members of 
staff and will take part in revision activities (Year 11), Art (Year 7), Cooking (Years 9 and 10) and Maths and 
English (Year 8). 
 
Sixth Form students can choose to watch the match or continue with independent study. 
 
The normal timetable will resume from Tuesday 22nd November. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

Kathryn Evans 
Principal 


